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PROBUS CLUB OF TEMPLESTOWE VALLEY Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE CLUB 
 

Held at the Ted Ajani Centre, 
Ted Ajani Reserve, 
Thompsons Road 

Lower Templestowe 
On Monday, June 14th 2010 

 
            1.Welcome by the President :Doug welcomed members who were in attendance 
on a public holiday while many fellow Probians were wintering in Northern Australia or 
further north in Europe, walking in the Cinque Terre and the Dolomites. Commenting 
on his participation in the PAV meeting on May the 25th, Doug outlined many functions 
organized by the parent group e.g. attending a Race meeting at Kilmore, the Wanderers 
Caravan Group, and an Annual Bowls Tournament. Doug also advised the meeting that 
he will be absent from the July Club Meeting which will give Wilma , our Vice 
President, a chance to chair the meeting. He concluded by alluding to the competence 
and enthusiasm of our next guest speaker, Fran Sirio who will entertain us with travel 
tips. 

2.Attendance: 

                Present: 75   Apologies 41, No Show 14.   
 
                Visitors Ken Joseph,   Barbara Toporkiewicz. 
              Apologies: Dee Atkins, Rex Atkins, Judy Chapman, Ross Chapman, Amy Pretty, 
Judy Cooper, Frances Baldassarre, George Thomas, Wendy Knight, John Reid, Val Reid, Lyn 
Mcbain, Ron McBain, Kay Mithen Philip Mithen, Liz Turner, Mary Wilson, John Wilson, 
Bob Anderson, Dawn Anderson, Laurine Eames, Wayne Eames, Maureen  Dubock, Dorothy 
MacAulay, Joan Jackson, June Duncan, Graham Morcom, Jan Harvie, John Mugridge, 
Pauline Mugridge, Verity Moore, Janet Hammond, Anne Doull, Judy Baker, Alan Baker, Ian 
Coleman ,Veronica Coleman, Susan de Bono, Terry Pearlgood, Beryl Glover.JanShinners. 
          3.Treasurer’s Report:  

(Club Funds as at 31st 5th 2010) 
                  

Balance on Hand:-                                                               $ 9.331.09 
                   Deposits held for Activities:                                                 $ 1.788.48. 
                   Club Funds as at 31 /05/10                                                    $ 7.542.61. 

     
    Moved:Treasurer:  Jeff Crosbie.                             . Seconded: Peter Fishley. 
Carried.  
 
Attached: Treasurer’s Report as at .31st 5th 2010. 
 
 
4. Secretary’s Report: Heather welcomed members Helen, Yvonne, and Elsie 

who had returned after illness. She mentioned that text messages had been 
received from the Eames, McBains and Wilsons who were travelling well in 
Europe. A special offer had been received from the Melbourne Chamber 
Orchestra. Those interested were invited to come forward at the end of the 
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meeting. 
Magazines from Probus Centre South Pacific were available for collection 
and a reminder was given that members who were attending the Birthday 
Lunch on the 12th of July should pay Lorraine and Ray Cooper before the 
close of the meeting. 

 
 

 
Moved: Secretary  Heather Bindon                           . Seconded: Jenny Eaton:     
 Carried.                  

5. Activities Reports:   
Activities. Report   Lyn Hudgson. 
Bike Group John Hudgson 

 
Port Melbourne, next ride. Car Pool MCG. Not 
many takers last month. 

Book Group Val Reid 
 

 No comments. Val is away 

Book Swap Pat Edwards 
 

 No comments .  

Craft Group Yvonne Boyall 
Helen Armstrong 

 Lois Mason said162 items delivered. Rugs to 
palliative care. Next meeting Barb Green’s 10 
a.m. 

Cryptic 
Crosswords 

Liz Turner 
 

No comments. See Newsletter 

Cultural Walks Wendy Fishley 
 

St Kilda Cancelled .July 22nd Sth. Yarra. Pay 
now.. 

Entertainers Margaret Campbell 
 

Fitness meeting next week at Scout Hall. 
Inviting new ideas for Christmas function. 

Fine Dining Hugh Cornell 
 

Hugh asked if ‘Fine Diners’ would let him know 
if going away. 

Games Marion Cummins 
Dawn Anderson 
 

 Read Newsletter. 

Garden Faye Williams 
 

 Read newsletter. 

Genealogy Ray Lawley 
 

 Next meeting Doncaster Library. Donvale group 
to join in. 

Getaway Group Hudgsons/McBains 
 

 Possible trip to Ballarat in November. Read Next 
Newsletter. 

Golf Lyn Crosbie 
 

 3 rooms left Thurgoona, Oct. See Lyn today 

Photography/ 
Newsletter 

Doug Hayne 
Les & Maurelle 
Thompson 

David Dodds great Exhibition. Doug to organize 
August Photos. 
Early closing date 25th June for July Newsletter. 
New lanyards issued . 

Scrapbook Verity Moore 
 

No Comments. Verity away. 

Theatre Andrea Thomas 
 

Fame & Kismet, well received. Calendar Girls, 
Westside Story, pay July.   Mary Poppins Tickets 
November 
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Trips and Events Elaine Hayne 
 

Races Kilmore Thursday, Power Works bus to 
Morwell.$13 .00 Lunch. Club BBQ 27th June. 
Hidden Bars -$35 .00. Names to go on the list. 

Walks Wayne Eames 
 

Terry in charge of next walk Ruffey Lake Park 
Vic St. at 9.50a.m.Crocs loop around Duck pond. 

Lyn mentioned that Activities leaders need to book in dates for Christmas Break 
ups. 
Moved Lyn,   Seconded    Joan Plank          Carried. 
6. Birthdays  : June  Pat Adjani, Dawn Anderson, Robert Anderson, Ian Coleman, 

Margaret Cornell, Norman Edwards, Lois Mason, John Mugridge, Merrill Smead, 
Les Thompson. 
Lunch numbers  23. Eltham Hotel 

7. General Business: 
The tickets for ACMI were raffled and distributed to winners as a door prize. 

 
Fellowship Break. 
No Guest Speaker., Marion Cummins demonstrated techniques on solving 
Sudoku. She used overhead projector slides and prepared sheets. 
 
Thanks to the Speaker; Jill Dickason thanked Marion for her patient ,detailed 
explanations and thorough preparation which provided quite a lot of 
entertainment, hilarity and frustration for the rest of the meeting time. 

 
 

 
 
 
 Next Meeting:At the Ted Ajani Centre on Monday the 12 of July.  
 
Meeting closed at……12 noon.………….. 

 
 
 

 
President………………………………  Date………………………… 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 4 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
   
       
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 


